## Chicagoland Children's Health Alliance





MAY **0 4** 2020

HEALTH FACILIBENT via by FedExpress **SERVICES REVIEW BOARD** 

May 1, 2020

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Permit #18-024- NorthShore Pediatric Partners Medical Clinics Building Request for Permit Renewal

Dear Ms. Avery:

The above-referenced Permit was issued by the HFSRB on October 30, 2018, with a project completion date of June 30, 2020. Through this correspondence, the Permit holders respectfully request that the Permit be renewed to December 31, 2020. This is the project's first renewal request.

The construction components of this project have been completed, and as such, the project is 100% complete. The Permit Amount is \$28,625,661; and approximately \$13,065,541.00 has been spent. Additional time is being requested and is necessary to prepare and file the final report of incurred costs. The Permit holders are unable to complete the project by the original completion date as a result of disruption to operations associated with the COVID-19 pandemic.

With the signature on this letter, I certify that the project's cost and scope comply with the application, and that the financial resources needed to finance this project remain available to the Permit holders. Attached please find a \$500 check, as a filing fee.

Should you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

James Kelley

Chief Financial Officer

Advocate NorthShore Pediatric Partners